

**Notes of the Speedway Subcommittee Meeting
held on Friday 21st April 10am at the MQ Office**



Present :- Robyn Snow, Michael Anderton, Tracey Tunstall
Kim Rowcliffe and Michael Brown attended for a short time to clarify some things.

Welcome Michael Anderton to the Speedway SubCommittee.

From notes from previous meeting -

- Drug testing money has been repaid to Brisbane
- Checked with MQ on the upgrading of Race Secretaries. Confirmed by MQ that level 4 Race Secretary to assess level 2's so they can go to level 3.
- Bibs – Robyn to follow up on bibs
- State Ranking System – every meet in Qld (125cc, 250cc, 500cc and sidecars) need to send results of meetings through to subcommittee so that a spreadsheet can be commenced. This is what will be used for MQ Speedway awards

New Business -

Rookie of the Year – subcommittee would like to see a Rookie of the Year awarded at MQ awards across all divisions. Referees to note a rookie at every meeting to collate for MQ presentation night.

Recommendation to MQ – that a *Rookie of the Year* award across all divisions at MQ awards night

Supp Regs – John Titman Golden Steel Shoe Challenge in Kingaroy approved via email Cairns Supp Regs after changes/corrections approved at meeting

Rockhampton - has been approved by council for one meeting this year. Info for this meeting can be found on Solo Rocky facebook page. Kingaroy JMSC has changed their club date to accommodate this one meeting for Rockhampton.

State Titles EOI – MQ to send out for 2017 and 2018 It would be preferable if clubs could work on the following dates to avoid NSW and Vic Titles. If we get EOI out now and decisions are made (to then go to the board) this may help where clubs wish to apply for sponsorship or funding to run events. Can't leave it till the last thing as business money is tight.

30th Sept – U16 125cc and Pairs

18th Nov – Sidecars

25th Nov – Under 21 and Under 16 250cc

9th December – Solos

Recommendation to MQ – that *EOI* go out asap to all clubs to allow sufficient time to plan event.

Club Contacts – subcommittee has requested Speedway club contacts for all clubs within Qld.

Subcommittee Members – Kim Rowcliffe has spoken with Dan Conway who is attempting to recruit another member from NQ. Bill Warwick-Day has expressed his interest in joining the subcommittee.

Meeting closed 11.40am with next meeting to be 7pm phone hook up on Wednesday 17th May..